
MISSOURI CHAPTER FIVE

MINUTES 

​​January 4, 2024 MEETING

Meeting called to order by Director Steve Spayde at 1800 hours.  There were 37 Legion Riders present per the sign-in sheet at the front desk. 
Chaplain Charlie Lindquist presented a prayer.
The Pledge of Allegiance and the Legion Riders Preamble were recited.

Roll Call of Officers:

Director Steve Spayde- present
Assistant Director – David Neighbors - present
Treasurer Bob Wendell – present
Secretary Debbie Alderson – present
Judge Advocate Richard Derks – present
Chaplain Charlie Lindquist – present

Historian Barbara Turnage – present
Sgt-At-Arms Cecil Goodin – excused
Ride Captain Travis Lewis – present
Safety Officer Paul Booth - present
Webmaster Nancy Bates - present
The Director introduced new members:

Allen Barnett

Guests: 

None

Secretary’s Report

Secretary Debbie Alderson reported the minutes for the December 7, 2023 meeting were not distributed as it was the annual Christmas Party.  There was one motion made, seconded and passed to donate $200 to the Auxiliary to help with the gifts for the veterans in local nursing homes.
MOTION:  Travis Lewis moved the minutes be accepted as presented.  Jim Rosenberg seconded the motion and a unanimous vote carried the motion.

Treasurer’s Report

Treasurer Bob Wendell reported that we had a balance of $8,740.13 on December 7, 2023 with income of $1,795.00, expenses of $1,872.83 leaving a balance of $8,662.30 on January 4, 2024.

MOTION:  Travis Lewis moved the treasurer’s report be accepted as presented subject to audit.  Jim Rosenberg seconded the motion and a unanimous vote carried the motion.

Webmaster’s Report – Nancy Bates had no report.
Safety Officer Report – Paul Booth reported that if it is cold out it is OK to stay home.  Follow your body responses.
Ride Captain – Travis Lewis reported:
1/1/24 – Ride the Temp was held – 16 bikes and 20 riders

2/10/24 – Valentines’ Dinner/Dance

2/24/24 – Chapter 5 Swap Meet at the Post; time 10-4 with $5 cover charge; $25 for a table with 2 chairs, additional tables available at a cost; food and beverages will be available

January-March, 2024 – Chapter 202 has Tuesday night corn hole tournaments

March 2 – Chapter 202 Poker night
February 17 – Chapter 624 is hosting a casino night; they are in need of blackjack dealers, if you would like to be a dealer contact Dave Neighbors; Cost per person is $20; this is a fund raiser for Brian Fox who was killed on his motorcycle and had little or no insurance; this event is being held to try to raise money for his wife and 2 children that are left behind..

MOTION:  Jim Rosenberg moved to have the Chapter purchase 20 tickets and send members to the event.  _______________ seconded the motion and it was defeated by voice vote.
MOTION:  Rick Derks moved to have the chapter donate $250 to Chapter 624 for the Casino Night.  Allen Barnett seconded the motion and it passed by voice vote.
Sgt. At Arms Report - Cecil Goodin was excused; Interim Sgt. At Arms Paul Booth had no report
Historian Report - Barbara Turnage had no report
Judge Advocate Report – Rick Derks had no report
Asst. Director’s  Report – David Neighbors
	
	Hours
	Dollars
	Miles
	Bikes
	# People

	December 2023
	338
	$1,872.83
	2,976
	38
	70

	
	
	
	
	
	


Chaplain Report - Charlie Lindquist

Chaplain’s Message

LIES FROM THE PIT OF HELL

Series #1 

There are lies that we believe, hold to and share with one another that we got from culture that are in direct opposition to the reality of Scripture. 
I was speaking with a friend recently about the year that had just ended and the chaotic events that occurred, and he made the following statement, “All good things must come to an end.”

I can’t even tell you how much I despise this adage!
It’s really just a bad coping mechanism, because evil hurts. Our world has been devastated by sin and evil - and it hurts us. People, when they choose to devise evil in their hearts, hurt us. And in response to this hurt, we put up walls to protect us and we say, “you know, this is the way it is, so we’re going to have to get used to it because good things just don’t last.”
But the Bible tells us an opposite story. For those who love and follow Jesus Christ, all bad things must come to an end, and the really good stuff lasts for an eternity. When Jesus returns, he will right every wrong; punish and destroy every evil; and wipe away every tear from every eye of those who love him.
So, my message to you today, and this is something I need to remind myself, don’t let sin and evil cloud our hope in the promises of God.

Amen.
Birthdays
December – Larry Alderson and Jeremiah Rosenberg

January – Harvey Bates and Christine Goodin
​Committee Reports:
Valentines’ Dinner Dance – Jim Rosenberg reported the various committees of the Valentines party will be meeting at the end of the week; prices for the food are being worked on.  The date of Feb. 10 is also the Chili Cook-off.  Jim has coordinated with the other event and it will be ok for both events.
Judge Advocate Rick reported the Post is selling chances for the KC signs that have been donated to the Post with proceeds going to help keep the website up.  Cost is $10 a ticket.
Old Business  

None
New Business

Judge Advocate Rick reported:

Trivia Night - 1/11/24 in the Post Annex.  Cost if free.
1/18/24 – Show Me The Cash (it is like Bingo using cards) in the Club Room and run by Pam Gilligan.

Rick reminded everyone that the money made in the Bar (Club Room) goes toward helping veterans.  Just this past week there was a veteran in town that needed gas to get home.  The Post gave him gas and $100.

Director Steve read thank you letters from ALA Unit 5 for our donation to the Veterans in Local Nursing Homes and a letter from Boys State for our sponsorship of a young man to attend.

Director Steve talked about being Grand Marshal of the JC Christmas Parade and how he appreciated the bikes/people who attended (26 people/17 bikes).  Director Steve then presented to Jeremiah Rosenberg a patch as “Assistant Parade Marshall.”

Director Steve reported the Chapter Challenge Cooks are due by Feb. 28.

Chaplain Charlie reported he send flowers and a card to Bear Reuter on the passing of his mother.

A flag for Mike Thompson will be made for the Dick’s Dam Ride, his name will be put on the plaque of Fallen Riders, and State has been contacted in order to have his name put on the State Fallen Riders Flag.

Ride Captain Travis announced Dick’s Dam Ride will be on August 3.

Brave Heart patches will be ordered for the Thompson funeral.

Director Steve reported that after the parade they were at the Legion and it started raining cats and dogs.  Steve did not have a helmet.  Jeremiah Rosenberg lent his helmet (with a face mask on it) to Director Steve to use on his way home.

Jim Rosenberg presented to the Chapter a coin and a vest pin for the Fisher House.  It was presented to Jim when he visited the Fisher House and Jim gave it to the Chapter.  Fisher House has patches that they will give us for free.  Jim is going to order some for the Chapter.

Ride Captain Travis thanked Jim Rosenberg and Charlie Lindquist for being Santa’s for the 40&8 deliveries to Special Needs Children.  There were 365 bags distributed in the Cole County Area.
50/50 raffle

Interim Sgt. At Arms Paul Booth had Jeremiah Rosenberg draw the 50/50 raffle ticket.  There was $105/$52-$53 in the raffle and it was won by TJ Carlson.
A closing prayer was presented by Chaplain Charlie and the meeting adjourned at 1857 hours.

Next meeting will be at Post 5 on Thursday, February 1 at 6:00 pm.
Chapter Five Officers

Director – Steve Spayde – 573-460-2058 (sspayde@gmail.com) 

Assistant Director – David Neighbors – 573-746-1187 (stitchemup@aol.com) 

Finance Officer – Bob Wendell – 573-619-6154 (hdrwend@embarqmail.com) 

Secretary – Debbie Alderson – 573-353-3413 (dalderson49@gmail.com)

Judge Advocate – Rick Derks – 573-338-1124 (rick.derks@gmail.com) 

Chaplain - Charlie Lindquist – 573-893-6357 (idrawfaces@yahoo.com) 

Historian – Barbara Turnage – 573-338-5077 (beahappy408@yahoo.com) 

Sgt.-at-Arms – Cecil Goodin – 573-544-6304 (cecil.goodin1@gmail.com) 

Ride Captain – Travis Lewis – 417-350-6491 (T M L78@yahoo.com) 

Safety Officer – Paul Booth – 573-230-9058 (pwrdwn@outlook.com) 

Web Master – Nancy Bates – 573-619-6378 (nancyb@ktis.com)
Website addresses that will direct you to our website are:

alrchapter5.com

alrchapter5.org
Website:  LegionRidersChapter5.weebly.com

Missouri Legion Riders Website:  alrmissouri.wixsite.com

Email to send pics or news for website:  nancyb@ktis.net

(On the website there is an address for the Webmaster)


